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After each IFEA COVID-19 Forum Webinar, we have quite a number of questions from the attendees that we did not 

have time to answer. All those submitted to the IFEA post-Webinar, will be sent to the speakers from each Webinar, 
and answers are provided here. 

Question:  What do you see happening to the food/retail space when transitioning from a live event to a virtual 

event? Are these departments/revenue streams that will be completely diminished, or do you see an alternative way to 

make these profitable? 
Answer from Keli O’Neill Wenzel, CFEE:  I think you can get creative. If you have a strong virtual event, then try 

to figure out how to incorporate all aspects.  

Perhaps you could encourage your viewers/patrons to order from a list of food vendors during the virtual event? If 

food trucks, they could set up in a parking lot or one central location and people can pick up curbside. For retail you 

could link to all the shops and maybe have them each feature a few of their popular items so that it is easy for people 

to look, click and buy. Won't be the same, but I think it could be something.  

Question: Any advice for three festivals in October? What are other large October festivals doing? 
Answer from Keli O’Neill Wenzel, CFEE:  For now, we are operating as if it will happen, however we are doing a 

few things to prepare in making a decision to cancel. 

1. Creating a few different budget scenarios to review and determine if a cancellation or postpone is an option. 

One budget that shows cancellation by a certain date. This date might be 60 days from event or perhaps do a 

few budgets that show 90/60 and 30 days out. What impact will that have? The other budget is one showing a 

postpone option and reviewing what impact that might have. Ultimately you need to review what is most 

important. If you have a financial reserve, perhaps you are more focused on community and are willing to take 

the financial risk to bring community together. Meaning you might be able to wait longer. If you don't have 

the luxury, then you need to see how long you can wait until financial risk is too high.  
2. Review all contracts and revise or update to include something along the lines of:  In the event of a 

government ordered cancellation related to the COVID 19 (Corona Virus) both parties shall be fully discharged 

from any and all obligations in this agreement.  
3. Do not agree to pay deposits until 30 or 60 days out depending on need.  
4. Have open dialog with your city governing agencies.  


